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1. In the months of January & February the Department met with the Guam Board of Nurse 
examiners to discuss the updates to the proposal for Associate of Science in Practical 
Nursing that was submitted to GBNE in December. The board provided the Nursing & 
Allied health with recommendations for additional evidence related to the program 
proposal  
 

2. March 1, 2019 the Nursing & Allied Health Department submitted its response to GBNE 
regarding additional clarifications for the proposal. March 14, 2019 GBNE granted the 
Nursing & Allied Health Department with initial approval to begin its Associate of 
Science in Practical Nursing program. The College has also received approval from 
ACCJC for the ASPN program following its review of the substantive change proposal. 
The ACCJC substantive change committee met on February 13th.  
 

3. We anticipate starting a new cohort of 20 students this coming fall semester. The 
Department is excited to begin the Fall semester with the new cohort of students and has 
already began the process of advising all interested students for the program.   
 
 

4. The department is continuing its practice to reach out to our graduates to determine their 
preparedness and planning for the NCLEX-PN, examination dates, employment or 
relocation status and intended continuing education plans.  
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